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Sunday 8 November, 2020 

Thoughts & Prayers  
 

For our congregation and community   

 

Dear friends,  
 

I write with an important update of our plans to begin a new community of faith. One development is that the 
minister we had hoped might head up this work has accepted a call to another church. We were disappointed but 
not heart-broken - an entire ministry cannot depend on one personality. We have gone through three rounds of 
the ACOMP process (ACOMP is the Synod committee that allocates names to congregations for interview /  
conversation) but no names have come our way. This is unlikely to change in the near future.  

Alongside this, Nicola and Courtney have just concluded their 7-week New Growth Course, run by our Presbytery, 
aimed at helping congregations like ours begin a new ministry. Their learning has pushed Church Council to reflect 
more deeply on our plans. Perhaps we are being called to re-think our strategies. Maybe now is the time to plan 
not only for something new but to reflect on directions for our whole congregation.  Consequently we have with-
drawn our profile from ACOMP for now. 

Given it is almost two years since our amalgamation, it seems fitting for a fuller strategic planning process.  
Communication has been difficult through the pandemic but with restrictions easing we need more opportunities 
to hear from, and share with, the whole congregation. 

We remain very committed to building something new. The current circumstances are calling us to re-think our 
sequencing and to consider, if there are no suitable ministers available, how else can we begin a new  
community? We also want anything new to be deeply connected with our existing worship and activities - to form 
one community with multiple ways of being involved.  

This topic will be on the agenda of our Congregational Meeting on 6 December and we plan to have a first  
opportunity for input into the strategic plan following worship on Sunday 13 December. We will devise ways of 
participating in person or ahead of time, but the important thing is to have your say and listen for where the Spirit 
is calling us.  
 

Steve 

A gentle reminder that we are not to have extended mingling following the Sunday service. We know how difficult 
that is when we so long to catch up with each other but it is part of our Covid Safety Plan that we disperse quickly. 
after worship. Don’t forget, Zoom Morning Tea is a great means to catch up at 11.00am each Sunday. 



 

 
 

Christmas Mask Making Donations 

 
 

 

 

 

MADOW’s Fundraising and Fun Making  

for December is on its way!  
 

There will be Christmas cakes, shortbread, fruit mince tarts, hampers, jams and  

relish, beautiful children’s knitwear, embroidery and toys. It’s a bit different this 

year because of COVID 19 and therefore selling and auctions will be mainly online.  

From Sunday 6th December the Stall will be open.  It will close when all items are 

sold or Thursday 10th December, whichever happens first. The toys are your  

opportunity to donate which will defray the cost of the toys that we send to Griffith. For the first time, GPUC Play-

group families are giving toys to Griffith too.  
 

Can you donate special treats  -  food and vouchers?  MADOW is focusing on Griffith, 

Eurobodalla, Enngonia and Broken Hill. Your support gives hope to rural communities.  
 

MADOW will be mindful of the COVID rules so that we can all enjoy Christmas. For 

questions or details, contact: Di, Pam or Lesley.  

GPUC Congregational Meeting  - Sunday 6 December, 

10.30 am. At Gordon following the service.  Join us for a contemplative service contain-
ing a mixture of old and new and community celebration. Please wear masks and 
maintain social distancing. We will have stewards to help with this. Retiring offering. 
Please remember to register your attendance,  info@gpuc.org.au or call 9983 9879 or 
click on the Registration email that will be sent on Tuesday. 

GPUC’s mask making group is making Christmas face masks as a 
fundraiser. Any donations of  Christmas or Christmas-like fabrics 
would be fabulous. We are also seeking plain green or red fabrics 
to be used as liners. Please contact Lyn with any questions either 
at the church, or through the Red book.  Thank you. 
 

Make a difference with your Christmas gift  
giving!  
 
Each gift card represents a life-changing project that is 
helping lift people out of poverty. Clean water, education,  
income opportunities for families to live with dignity; every 
gift helps take us closer to the kind of world we all hope 
for. For details, visit: everythingincommon.com.au  
 



Meals on Wheels Roster 
 

Gordon have been providing volunteers to distribute meals for the Ku-ring-gai Meals 

on Wheels service one day a month for many years.  We would be glad of some 

more volunteers to help on the roster next year.  Our day is the 3rd Tuesday of each 

month.   

If you would like to join our team, please advise Natasha at the office – 9983 9879 -

or email to info@gpuc.org.au before 15th November.  The MOW coordinator has let 

us know άWe are very grateful for the help you give to Ku-ring-gai Meals on 

Wheels.”  If you would like to know more about what’s involved, please contact Sue  

– details in the Red book.  

Uniting Gordon Community Centre 

You are very welcome to join the Walking Group, the  

Computers, Current Affairs or Conversation group, who are all 

back meeting on Friday mornings at the Gordon Centre.  Please 

register with Lesley – email: info@gpuc.org.au or ring or send a 

text message to her at 0480 223 981.  As we seek to re-build our 

Community Centre, your financial contribution of $5 per week or 

$40 for the term will be greatly appreciated.  Payment can be 

made by credit card or by cash in an envelope to Lesley.  Thank 

you to the tutors and group leaders for their help in keeping us 

Covid-safe while providing the opportunity to meet together. 

Working Bee at Gordon  
 

Saturday afternoon (and earlier) 24th October was scheduled for a 
working bee at Gordon with a long “to do”  list  – of mainly outdoor 
jobs - but  despite the weather not looking too bright, we pushed 
ahead. Weeds were pulled in the Gethsemane Courtyard, some  
pruning was achieved, a team from SCUC  - the Korean Church – 
attended to the cobwebs and all the glass plus Daniel painted a  
section of wall that had badly needed attention since March 2019! ! 
The office was tidied, chairs and tables were sanitised but the prize 
for their work goes to Mardi and John  who returned home to Narra-
been wet and dirty to hot showers after Mardi cleaned up the central 
courtyard (a possum had been living there for some time), and 
John  cleaned out the carpark drain. Thanks to all who helped.  
Bruce  

mailto:info@gpuc.org.au
mailto:Lesley.burt@gpuc.org.au


Christmas Toy Drive  
¢ƘŜ Dt¦/ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǊǳǊŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ ƛƴ b{²Φ 

9ǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǳǊ a!5h² ƎǊƻǳǇ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƎƛƊǎ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜ ŀƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DǊƛŶǘƘǎ ŀǊŜŀΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ 

ƎƛƊǎ ŀǊŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ   

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 

ƛƴƛǝŀǝǾŜΦ tŜƻǇƭŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ōȅ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƻȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎΥ 

¶ ǿƻǊǘƘ Ϸнр ƻǊ ƭŜǎǎ ς ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŜŀǇŜǊ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŦŜƭǘ ǇŜƴǎΣ Ŧǳƴ ōƻƻƪǎ ŜǘŎ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŬƭƭŜǊǎΦ   

¶ {ǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ о ǘƻ мп-ȅŜŀǊ-ƻƭŘ όƳƻǎǘƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜ-ǎŎƘƻƻƭŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎύΦ 

¶ bƻǘ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ a!5h² ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻȅǎ ƛǎ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘ ǎƻ ƛǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŘŀƳŀƎŜŘ 

ƛƴ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘΦ 

¶ bƻǘ ǘƻƻ ōǳƭƪȅΣ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜ ǎƘŀǇŜŘ ƻǊ ŦǊŀƎƛƭŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ ŀ ǘǊǳŎƪ ǇŀƭƭŜǘ ŀƴŘ 

ŘǊƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ DǊƛŶǘƘΦ 

¶ bƻǘ ŦƻƻŘΣ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎΣ ƻǊ ƎƛƊ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΦ 

¶ DƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ bƛŎƻƭŀ ƻǊ /ƻǳǊǘƴŜȅ ōȅ мпǘƘ bƻǾ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ DǊƛŶǘƘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 

·Ƴŀǎ ŘŀȅΗ 

  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻǊ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ ŎŀǊŘ ƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ   

  ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ   

  ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Dt¦/ Ŏƛǘȅ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

     a!5h² ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 

 

 



Visiting the Church 

Please register your arrival/departure with a contact number and use hand sanitizer. You are encouraged to social 

distance,  remaining 1.5 metres apart. This is part of the COVID 19 Safety Plan, legally required to keep us safe. At 

GPUC, following the NSW Health guidelines, we are asking anyone using our facilities to wear a mask if they are in 

the public areas. Thank you for keeping us safe.  

 

During worship we ask for 3 singles or 2 couples per pew. Downstairs has a maximum of 66. Upstairs 20. Please  

remember the safety of others. We want to be able to remain sharing in person. 

Our Virtual Morning Tea is on at 11am.  

Please join us for a cuppa and chat.  

 

 

 

 

 

Topic: Sunday morning tea . Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84474736981?pwd=aDU2eGxySmoxZU9ZUkN6ZlIvUFE2UT09 

 Meeting ID: 844 7473 6981 

Passcode: 992809 

 

You can still join us for Virtual Worship: Click for our Youtube channel  

to catch up with latest videos.  https://www.youtube.com/user/gordonuniting 

 

 

    

    For all of our news, visit our Website   

www.gpuc.org.au   

 

    Contact the office at: 

 info@gpuc.org.au  

 or Ph. 9983 9879 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84474736981?pwd=aDU2eGxySmoxZU9ZUkN6ZlIvUFE2UT09
https://www.youtube.com/user/gordonuniting
mailto:info@gpuc.org.au
https://www.google.com/search?client=firefox-b-d&q=pymble+uniting+church

